🔀 NEW AL WUROOD INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL, JEDDAH

Affiliated to CBSE –New Delhi, Affiliation No: 5730008 EVALUATION 3 March, 2022 - 23 WORKSHEET 2 SUBJECT-ENGLISH

GRADE: 5A1

Reading Section

1.Read the following passage and answer the questions that follow:

WHITE HOUSE

For two hundred years, the White House has stood as a symbol of the Presidency, the United States government, and the American people. Its history of the nation's capital began when President George Washington signed an act of Congress in December of 1790 declaring that the federal government would reside in a district "not exceeding ten miles square...on the river Potomac". President Washington together with the city planner Pierre L'Enfant, chose the site for the new residence, which is now Pennsylvania Avenue. As preparation began for the new federal city, a competition was held to find the builder for the 'President house'. Nine proposals were submitted, and an Irish-born architect James Hoban won a gold medal for his practical and handsome design.

The first cornerstone was laid in October 1792. Although President Washington oversaw the construction of the house, he never lived in. It was not until 1800, when the House was nearly completed, that its first residents, President Adam and his wife, Abigail moved in.

A.Read the questions given below and write the option you consider the most appropriate:

1. For how many centuries has the White House stood as a symbol of the presidency?

(a) Three (B) Two (e) One (d) Five

2. What has led to the history of the Nation's capital?

(a)Act of Congress in December 1890 (b)Act of Congress in December 1790

(c)Act of Congress in December 1290 (d)Act of Federation

3. Who designed the White House?

(a) James Hovan (b) James Hoban (c) George Washington (d) John Adam

4. Who was the first President to move into the White House?

(a) George Washington (b) George Bush (c) John Adams (d) Bill Gates

5. Which word in the above passage means 'foundation'?

(a) Symbol (b) Federal (c) Competition (d) Cornerstone

B. Answer the following questions very briefly:

- (1) When was the first corner stone laid for white house?
- (2) Who chose the site for the new house?
- (3) For what was the competition held?
- (4) How many proposals were submitted?
- (5) Which word in the passage means "good looking"?

Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions that follow:

I am a yellow truck. My owner is six year old boy calledJaggu. His mother takes good care of me. She wipes me with a sweet smelling liquid, whenever, I become dirty. I am big and sturdy and children fight over me. Everyone wants to make me move back and forth to see me roar and speed down the path. They love to run behind me and roar along. During the day time I get a lot of time to rest under a baby bed. By afternoon, Jaggureturns from school and crawls under the bed just to give me a smile. I know I make all the children happy.

One day, a new boy became Jaggu's friend. He was very naughty. He would sit on me to enjoy a joy ride. He was so heavy! When he sat on me for the third time a spring snapped and my wheel came off. I tilted on one side and Jaggusobbed. He carried me back home. His mother tried to mend my wheel but the spring was nowhere to be found. I was tossed aside in a drum that contained many damaged toys like me. It was bad, as everybody complained. The drum was so suffocating. The toys shifted struggled to feel comfortable but there was no place. It was like a huge traffic jam. The stuffed toys had holes in them. The scooters, cars and I, had missing limbs. It was sad and I felt sorry for everybody. I wish somebody could put our parts to use or mend us.

It seemed as if Jaggu's mother heard me. One day she pulled us out and cleaned each one of us. Then she took us to the orphanage where some children were happy to see us. They hugged us as if we were the best in the world. It was good to bring a smile on everybody's face!

1. Answer the following questions.

- a. Who was Jaggu? Describe his yellow truck.
- b. What happened when a new boy became Jaggu's friend?
- c. Describe the condition of the toys inside the drum?
- d. How did the the orphanage children react when they got the toys?

2. Write whether the following statements are true or false.

- a. Jaggu's truck used to take rest at night time.
- b. Jaggu's mother was a caring lady.
- c. His mother took the yellow truck to the garage.
- d. The drum was full of new toys.

3. Write the opposite/antonym of the given words.

- a. happy-
- b. friend-

c. dirty-

d. day-

SECTION-B (WRITING & GRAMMAR)

- 1. Write a descriptive paragraph about the importance of sleep.
- 2. Make a poster on importance of physical exercise. You may include information about

healthy food items and nutrition that we need to stay healthy.

3. Picture description.

4. Choose the correct indirect speech of the following sentence from the given options:

Q1. Nancy said, "I may leave tomorrow."

A. Nancy said that she might leave the next day.

B. Nancy said that she might leave tomorrow.

C. Nancy asked if she should leave the next day.

D. Nancy informed me to leave tomorrow.

Q2. Keshav said, "Rita is busy right now."

A. Keshav said Rita was busy.

- B. Keshav informed that Rita was busy then.
- C. Keshav said Rita had been busy.
- D. Keshav informed that Rita is busy.

Q3. The teacher said, "You are suspended!."

A. The teacher exclaimed that I am suspended

- B. The teacher exclaimed to me to suspend.
- C. The teacher informed me that I was suspended.
- D. The teacher exclaimed that I was suspended.

Q4. He said, "I have been a great mentor."

A. He said that he had been a great mentor.

B. He said that he was a great mentor.

C. He exclaimed that he was a great mentor.

D. He said that he has been a great mentor.

Q5. Vidushi said, "We went for a summer trip."

A. Vidushi said that they went for a summer trip.

B. Vidushi said that they were on a summer trip.

C. Vidushi said that they had gone for a summer trip.

D. Vidushi said they went for a summer trip.

Q6. Rahul said, "I will manage hereafter."

A. Rahul said that he would manage hereafter.

B. Rahul said that he will manage thereafter.

C. Rahul said that he would manage thereafter.

D. Rahul said that he will manage hereafter.

Q7. "I am going out tonight." Manisha said.

A. Manisha said that she was going out tonight.

B. Manisha said that she was going out that night.

C. Manisha said she was going out that night.

D. Manisha said that she will be going out that night.

Q8. The guard asked, "Who are you?"

A. The guard asked who he was.

B. The guard asked me who he was.

C. The guard asks me who he was.

D. The guard asked who I was.

4.In the questions given below there are four options for each sentence. Choose the option which is correct.

1. She has got a lot of books, _____?

• does she

• doesn't she

• hasn't she
• haven't she
 2. Everyone came to the wedding,? weren't they wasn't it isn't it didn't they
 3. There are a lot of students in the garden,? aren't they aren't there don't they do there
4. I am the tallest player in the team,? ^O don't I ^O amn't I ^O aren't I ^O am I
 5. Let's watch a film,? Shall we don't we do we aren't we
6.Happywasn't picking up the call?
(a) was he
(b) were he
(c) wasn't he
(d) None of these
7.Indian culture loved by everyone, isn't it?
(a) was
Page 6 of 10

(b) is

(c) were

(d) does

8.London airport has the highest number of escalators in the world.....it?

(a) was

(b) isn't

(c) is

(d) doesn't

9. The cat moved its tail to indicate something.....?

(a) didn't it

(b) did it

(c) didn't she

(d) did she

10 Saree is the most graceful Indian dress,?

(a) is it not

(b) is not it

(c) isn't it

(d) None of these

5.Frame appropriate question tags for the answers provided.

- 1. She's from a small town in Tamil Nadu.
- 2. We are late again.
- 3. The weather is really bad today.
- 4. John is a very good student.
- 5. She doesn't work in a hotel.

6: Sentences are given in the active voice. Change them into passive voice by selecting the correct options.

They are cleaning the room.

The room ______by them.

A.cleaned

B.is cleaned

C.is being cleaned

D.was cleaned

I saw a snake.

(a)A snake was seen by us.

(b)A snake had seen by me.

(c)A snake was seen by me.

(d)A snake is seen by me.

I eat fresh vegetables.

(A) Fresh vegetables have eaten by me.

(B) Fresh vegetables are eaten by me.

(C) Fresh vegetables was eaten by me.

(D) Fresh vegetables were eaten by me.

They will arrange a variety programme.

(A) A variety programme will be arranged by them.

(B) A variety programme has been arranged by them.

(C) A variety programme was be arranged by them.

(D) A variety programme shall be arranged by them.

Question: 3

I ate mangoes.

- (A) Mangoes were eat by me.
- (B) Mangoes are eaten by me.
- (C) Mangoes were eaten by me.

(D) None of these

Mangoes were eaten by m

She has written letters.

(A) Letters were written by her.

(B) Letters have written by her.

(C) Letters are written by her.

(D) Letters have been written by her.

She is calling me.

(A) I am being called by her.

(B) I have been called by her.

(C) I was being called by her.

(D) None of these

SECTION-C (LITERATURE)

I. Answer the following questions:

- 1. Identify the main character in the sentences from the story, The Black Cat.
- 2. What attracted the author in the junk shop?
- 3. Is the author narrating an incident about someone else? How do you know?
- 4. Why didn't the author like the broom he had?
- 5. Where did the author see the cat for the first time?
- 6. Make 2 inferences on the link between the cat and the broom in the story
- 7. The author had never met Miss Bellows before? Give reasons for your answer.
- 8. What words does the poet use to describe the wind in Stanza 2? What is special about the way he describes the wind? Explain in 2 sentences
- 9. What do you think of the description in Stanza 3? How does the poet use exaggeration in his description? Explain in 2 sentences
- 10. Why is it important to listen to or read a descriptive poem aloud?
- 11.How do rhyming words add to the effect of a poem? Which are the Vocabulary rhyming pairs in the poem. The Story of Flying Robert? Underline them in the text.

Page **9** of **10**

12. How did the story. The Machine, make you feel? Write a paragraph about your opinion of the story

II. Answer the following questions in 60 to 80 words

- Imagine that the Time Traveler decided to introduce the Time Machine to the world. How do you think people would react to the news? Answer in 30-40 words
- 2. Make a poster on Good Eating Habits. You may include information about healthy food items and nutrition that we need to stay healthy.
- 3. Write a paragraph about where you would go and what you would buy if you were given a lot of money to spend. Use at least 5 compound words

SECTION D-VOCABULARY

I. Frame sentences by the given words.

- 1. Correspond
- 2. Data
- 3. Discriminate
- 4. Infer
- 5. Properties
- 6. Advantage
- 7. Complement
- 8. Product
- 9. Variation
- 10.condition

End